

High Street, Workington, Cumbria CA14 4ES

Tel: 01900 604565

admin@ashfield-jun.cumbria.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs S Frost

www.ashfieldjuniorschool.co.uk

5<sup>th</sup> January 2021

## Key Worker children provision from 6th Jan

## **Dear Parents & Carers**

You are receiving this letter as you have requested a key worker place for your child/ren from tomorrow Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> January. This letter outlines key information that you will need in order for us to welcome the children back into school smoothly in the morning. We look forward to seeing you all.

Arrival: normal timings and arrangements as those in place before the Christmas break.

Uniform: normal uniform is to be worn. Your child's class teacher will let you know which days they need to come in PE kit. Children can wear a hoodie, fleece or gilet etc as an extra layer to keep them warm as windows will be open to improve ventilation.

Food: children can bring in their own snacks and packed lunch at the moment. Please make sure the contents are as healthy as possible- no chocolate bars, sweets or fizzy drinks.

Lunches: lunch can still be ordered as normal through Lunch Shop. There will be a hot option and packed lunch option for each day. Hot options for this week are:

Wed-Spaghetti Bolognese

Thurs- Chicken Dinner

Fri- Fish Fingers & Chips

If you would like the hot option then please choose the main hot meal choice on Lunch Shop. For packed lunches please choose the packed lunch or jacket potato option.

Equipment: pupils will only need their bag, reading record and reading book, water bottle and packed lunch/snack if bringing them. No other items should be brought in from home.











Behaviour: pupils as always must stick to our Golden Rules and also follow the Covid Home-School Agreement signed at the start of the school year. Any child not following these expectations may lose their place in school. It is vital that we all do everything we can to keep each other safe.

We are aiming to try to keep children within their normal classroom with their usual staff members. We are capping groups at 10 at the moment in order to ensure we are limiting transmission as much as possible. Of course, this may change if guidance changes and if staffing capacity means we have issues providing safe ratios. We are predicting that the situation will change over the coming days and weeks. The high prevalence of the virus in our local area could quickly mean bubbles have to close or things may need to change.

End of day: arrangements as those in place before the Christmas break. Y3 & Y4 pupils must be collected by an adult.

As always I would ask that you keep an eye on any communication that comes out from school- email, text and ClassDojo so that you are up to date with any changes or developments.

Please do not send your child to school if they are displaying any of the Covid symptomsnew, continuous dry cough and/or high temperature and/or loss of taste or smell. We are also being advised to be aware of other possible symptoms including sickness and headache.

Thank you for your quick responses and support over the last two days. This has meant that we are ready to provide face-to-face learning from tomorrow. The staff have all been working hard this week to get everything ready and in place so that your child can have a successful return to school this week.

Your sincerely

Mrs Frost Headteacher









